
 COUNCIL MEETING

FEBRUARY 20, 2018
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ron Benakovich, Ken Hickman and Vice President Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and 

Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-Council President Rosemary Cooley and Kirk Quasebarth were absent.   

Vice President Stacy Selagy started the meeting and @ 6:01 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on February 1, 2018.  
Ron Benakovich seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ron Benakovich made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $157,881.72 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   Vice President Stacy Selagy validated 
the month end statements for December of 2017 and January of 2018.

VISITORS:   Colin Betts from APC was scheduled but was a no show.  No one else called in to be on the schedule to speak... but Vice President Selagy had a request to speak from...
Terry Saunders, resident, wanted to talk about downtown parking issues.
Her issue is that a lot of vehicles are parked longer then our 2 hour posted parking time plus some vehicles are parked the wrong direction.  Terry had with her the Town of Monon parking ordinance plus the State of Indiana parking ordinance.  *Marshal Young stated that without 24 hour patrols we can not enforce the 2 hour parking law.   Roger said that they would try to keep a closer eye on the parking problem especially the wrong way vehicles.   Some of their problems occur in front of the laundromat on 4th Street.  Roger will speak to the owner of the laundromat to see if they can help with this problem.  Terry also complained about vehicles running stop signs.  Marshal Young said that in the last several years that the Town of Monon officers have issued probably more tickets for running stop signs then any other town in the county. 

PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers stated the following...  1.There is a Park Board meeting right after our Council Meeting this evening.      2.Tony has been approached about re-doing the Babe Ruth diamond's infield.  A group headed by Tyler Hileman is trying to get donations for a GRASS infield.  More info to follow.   3.Our town's mowers have been taken to Phoenix Lawn Care for beginning of the season maintenance.   4.It will be discussed at the Park meeting that the Splash Pad grant process has started.     

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… This is ongoing.  

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… Not much happening in the last couple of weeks.

OFF-ROAD VEHICLE DISCUSSION / ORDINANCE RE-WORK... Marshal Young and Superintendent Rodgers met with Conservation Officer Ryan Blackman about what is legal per the state's regulations.  Roger wants Attorney Dellinger to put in the ordinance the state's minimum requirements plus the we want to include that only the Town and North White School's vehicles are the only ones that are allowed on our town streets and our Town Park.  Dow will start on the ordinance here soon.   
(2) NEW PROSPECTIVE EMPLOYEES... Tony has received over 21 applications.   He has started interviewing around 8 to 10 people.   Tony will then cut the number down to 3 people before he makes his final decision.  *This is the most applications we have received for any town job.   We stated that our new info sign that we put out by the highway helped a lot. 

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...  1.Tony just has Clint Garling to help him since 2 the other workers resigned.  They have been working on the hottest items here lately.   2.Hopefully by the start of next week Tony will have his mind made up on his 2 new hires.   3.As of right now the Water Plant is running smoothly without many repairs needed.  The Wastewater Plant is running okay but some repairs will be coming soon.

1.

2.

Marshal Roger Young...  Roger attended a large opioid drug conference for the State of Indiana last Thursday in Carmel, Indiana.   There were several state officials there and they gave different presentations on the material.   Roger got a lot out of the conference.

 Clerk Tim Brown...  1.We have (1) daily EMT position open.  We will get with our fire department and EMT officials to see how they want to proceed.   2.The software update has come to us from our Keystone Software company regarding the federal tax reduction amounts.  Our next paychecks should reflect a small increase on our take home pay.   3.The bill from SBOA for our audit has arrived.  Our quoted price was $11,000 and the actual total is coming in around $5000.    4.The Annual Financial Report (AFR) from our town to the state that is due March 1st was completed last week.     5.I presented up to date graphs of the Water and Wastewater accounts to the Council.  The main point for these graphs is to show our dwindling bank amounts.  We will not try to raise water / sewer rates this year but if the bank accounts keep going down we will have to.

Ken Hickman made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Ron Benakovich seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:22 pm.

*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, March 7 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall. 
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